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A Message from the Headteacher

There are only a few items of information to share with you this week.

Thank you for all the donations received today for Children in Need. The children (and staff) all seemed to enjoy coming to school in their pyjamas and the Pudsey Pyjama Party was a great success. A           grand total of £58 will be sent to this very worthwhile charity.

                                                               From Mrs Ramage

Curriculum for Excellence Evening
Thank you to all the parents who have replied and wish to attend this evening.

I would like to confirm that the evening will begin at 6.30pm on Monday 2nd December in Springholm School. It is very encouraging that parents from both schools have been so willing to work together and we hope to offer other opportunities to work together in the future as our partnership develops. 

If you have not replied and would like to come along, please do join us – you will be most welcome. 
Maths Development Evening

Thank you to all the parents who have replied and wish to attend this evening. 

As stated in last week’s newsletter we are very happy to reschedule this event. However with the forthcoming Open Evening, Parents’ Evening and Curriculum for Excellence Evening we felt it may be better to postpone this event until the new term to avoid asking parents to come out too often in the lead up to Christmas. 

We have therefore planned this event for Monday 13thJanuary at 6.30pm in Hardgate School and hope this will suit all families.

We plan to share our recently developed maths programme with you, give you the opportunity to see some of the methodologies we use to teach maths in school today and issue you with our recently developed “Handy Hints for Parents” guides.

It is another good opportunity for both schools to come together and so we hope that some parents from Springholm will be able to come along and join us.

School Photographer

Please find enclosed the proof of the photograph your child had taken on Tuesday. If you wish to order a pack of photos, please complete the order form and return to school by Friday 22nd November.  Payment must be included with the order and cheques should be made payable to Tempest Photography.    
Please note that a number of families did not return the photograph slips we issued last week to indicate whether it was an individual or family photograph which was required. 

In these cases, family photographs were taken unless this was not possible, and therefore individual photographs were taken.
Letter from Mrs Hickman

Please find enclosed a letter from Mrs Hickman giving details about two forthcoming events. 

Junior Road Safety Officers
We would like to remind you that the competitions issued by our Junior Road Safety Officers are due in on Friday 22nd November.
Jam Jars
We would like to remind you that Mrs Martin is collecting jam jars for a Christmas craft project.  If you have any empty jars, we would be grateful if these could be sent into school.  Thank you.
Diary Dates
November 19          Parent Council Meeting (6pm)

                   20          Gymnastics Club (P1/3)

                   22          Learning Plans Issued
                   26          Parents’ Open Evening

                   27          Parents’ Evening (individual                  appointments) 

                   28          INSET / Pupil Holiday

                   29          HOLIDAY / School Closed
December     2         Curriculum for Excellence Evening

                                  (6.30pm @ Springholm School) 

                      7          Christmas At Threave House
                    13
        Christmas Fayre
                    17          School Christmas Dinner

18 Christmas Service (Urr Church)

19 Burns Centre Trip (Whole School)

20 Christmas Party
[image: image4.jpg]


[image: image2][image: image3]













